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14th November 2022

—"M

/ \Three months have flown by since the start of our school year, the children have just adjusted to their
new classes and the assessments are approaching either this week or next. If the purpose of learning is merely

We are very happy to be able to return to our campus this school year. Teachers and students can
act@th each other more naturally face-to-face, and classmates have greater opportunities for building
spirit and cooperation.

We strain every nerve to provide a wide array of extracurricular activities, which reflects our vision of
turing unique talents through a quality holistic education. Our campus doors all opened to beaming smiles,

ough some teachers and classmates fell ill during the past few months, and some were unable to return to
ol having been a close contact of infected family members, everyone understood and supported each
gave each other the emotional support that bolstered mental and physical resilience. Thank you
for the warmth of your kindness and care.

This year’s Classroom Observations and Parents’ Evenings could be held smoothly. The
gular communication between teachers and parents, and our close home-school cooperation will always be
e cornerstone of CKY, and it cannot be overemphasised. Next year’s Primary One interviews and other
planning works are also in full swing. | believe that everything will be back on track in the near future. After
going through a rollercoaster of change over the past few years, we have been given new opportunities to
flourish. Any downsides have been outweighed by the chance to become better able to adapt to adversity and
rebuild stronger, which is the very spirit and character that today’s generation needs for a changing world.

The school’s World Classroom programme has been suspended due to the pandemic, and the children

Likewise, though our IB students have been unable to travel abroad for Challenge Week, it has bee
equally meaningful to conduct these CAS experiences in Hong Kong during the past two years. There.ar:

performance in IGCSE.

Dr. LAU, Siu-Ling
Founding Principal
School Consuftant

| wish you all good health and a happy life! ‘ ' ,&%
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